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March 2016 

Chapter Dues Are Now Due!! 
Grand Tax (national dues) must be paid prior to the chapter dues. Please pay the 
grand tax via AlphaNet.  Please remember that chapter dues of $250 are NOW DUE!  
Checks can be hand delivered or mailed to PO Box 755 Chesterfield, VA 23832.  
Online payments can be sent via PayPal, using the following instructions: Recipient 
is rilapa664@gmail.com.  Send money to Family or friends. 

 
 
 

Brother William Childress Named New Executive Director 
 

The Virginia Motor Vehicle Dealer Board has 
selected Brother William Childress as its 
new executive director.  He replaces Bruce 
Gould, who will retire in March after 
assisting in the leadership transition. Gould 
has led the agency since 1996, stepping into 
the role shortly after it was created.  
Brother Childress has served as director of 
the Vehicle Services Administration for the 
Virginia Department of Motor Vehicles since 
нллуΦ Lƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǊƻƭŜΣ ƘŜ ƻǾŜǊǎŀǿ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ 5a±Ωǎ 
vehicle operations, including vehicle titling, 
registration, license plate development, 
decals, insurance verification, salvage, 
dealer programs and the development of 
associated policies and procedures. 
 
Before being named Vehicle Services 
director, Brother Childress served as a 

ŘŜǇǳǘȅ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƛƴ 5a±Ωǎ aƻǘƻǊ /ŀǊǊƛŜǊ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŘƛǾƛǎƛƻƴΦ IŜ Ƙŀǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ но ȅŜŀǊǎ 
of experience in state government, comprising nearly 15 years at DMV and eight with 
the Virginia Department of Transportation.  An Air Force veteran, Childress earned a 
ōŀŎƘŜƭƻǊΩǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ƛƴ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ {ǘŀǘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƳŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ 
degree in public administration from Baruch College of The City University of New 
York.  Childress will transition from his work at the DMV to his new role at the MVDB 
ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎΦ  ά²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ŀ ǿŜŀƭǘƘ ƻŦ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ 
ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻǊǊȅ ǘƻ ƭƻǎŜ ƘƛƳ ŀǘ 5a±Σ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ŎŀǇŀōƭŜΣ 
ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŜŘ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ǘƻ ƘŜŀŘ ǳǇ a±5.Σέ ǎŀƛŘ .ƻŀǊŘ /ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ ŀƴŘ 5a± 
/ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŜǊ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ 5Φ IƻƭŎƻƳōΦ  ά²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎ Ǉƻƻƭ ƻŦ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŜŘ 
ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳΩǎ Ǿŀǎǘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘŜŀŘŦŀǎǘ 
ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀǘ 5a± Ǉǳǘ ƘƛƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀŎƪΦέ 
 
άL ŀƳ ƘǳƳōƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƴƻǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜƭƭ-respected agency 
ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ǇƘŜƴƻƳŜƴŀƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŜǎΣέ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜǎǎ ǎŀƛŘΦ  IƻƭŎƻƳō ǘƘŀƴƪŜŘ 
Gould for his years of service to the commonwealth and his willingness to lend his 
ŜȄǇŜǊǘƛǎŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎŜŀƳƭŜǎǎ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴΦ  ά.ǊǳŎŜ DƻǳƭŘ ƛǎ ŀ ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎ ǇǳōƭƛŎ 
ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘ ǿƘƻ ǘǊǳƭȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƻǊ ±ŜƘƛŎƭŜ 5ŜŀƭŜǊ .ƻŀǊŘΣέ IƻƭŎƻƳō 
ǎŀƛŘΦ  DƻǳƭŘ ǎŀƛŘ ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎ άǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜέ ƘŜΩǎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ 
ά¢ƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘ ǎŜǊǾŜǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƻƴǿŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ƛǘǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ƘŀƴŘǎΦέ  ¢ƘŜ aƻǘƻǊ ±ŜƘƛŎƭŜ 5ŜŀƭŜǊ .ƻŀǊŘ ƛǎ ŎƘŀǊƎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 
the regulation and oversight of the new and used car/truck, motorcycle, trailer and RV 
dealer industries. The agency has a staff of 26 employees in Richmond and throughout 
±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀΦ  ¢ƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘΩǎ мф ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀ ŎǊƻǎǎ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǘƻǊ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜ 
dealer industry with the exception of one member who represents consumers. 
 

73rd VACAPAF Convention 

The 73rd VACAPAF Convention was on February 18-21 in Harrisonburg, VA on the 
beautiful campus of James Madison University.  The Brothers of Rho Iota Lambda 
represented well.  There were a number of informative business sessions, vendors, a 
ǎǘŜǇ ǎƘƻǿ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ǿƻƴ ōȅ Wa¦Ωǎ ·ƛ 5Ŝƭǘŀ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊΣ ŀ aƛǎǎ .ƭŀŎƪ ϧ DƻƭŘ ǇŀƎŜŀƴǘ 
which was  won by Miss Gamma of VUU, and a Black & Gold Awards Gala. There was 
ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ƧŀȊȊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ·ƛ 5Ŝƭǘŀ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ ƻǿƴ Brother Sam Rucker.   

 
 

Reminders 

New Mass Email Address & Text Group 

RILBros@rhoiotalambda.org is the new email address used to send future 
emails to the whole chapter.  If you would like another email address to be used 
to receive up-to-date correspondence instead of your current one AND/OR want 
to be added to the text message group, please contact the Corresponding 
Secretary at correspondence@rhoiotalambda.org.  

Upcoming Dates 

¶ Higher Achievement: Thurs., Mar. 3, 10, 17, 24 & 31, 5:30pm, Boushall MS 

¶ Chapter Meeting: Saturday, March 12, Ft. Lee, Virginia  

¶ Daylight Saving Time:  Monday, March 13 

¶ RIL Education Foundation Meeting: Mon., March 14, 6:30pm, The Doorways 

¶ RIL Executive Meeting: Tuesday, March 15, 6:30pm, Chester Library 

¶ Adopt-A-Highway / Reginald T. Johnson: Saturday, March 19, TBA, 9-11am 

¶ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ YŜŜǇŜǊ κ .ǊƻΦ ²ȅŀǘǘ ¢Φ ²ŀƭƪŜǊΥ Saturday, March 19, TBA, 12-1pm 

¶ Project Alpha / Young Achievers: Saturday, March 26, VUU, 10am-12pm 

¶ Easter Sunday: Sunday, March 27 

¶ RIL Educ. Foundation Meeting Conference Call: Monday, Mar. 28, 6:30pm 

¶ 84th Eastern Region Convention: March 30-April 3, 2016, Pittsburgh, PA 

¶ Chapter Meeting: Saturday, April 2, 10am, First Baptist - Centralia 

¶ ¦ƪǊƻǇΩǎ aƻƴǳƳŜƴǘ млY wǳƴΥ Saturday, April 9, Monument Ave 

¶ Step Off Stepshow: Saturday, April 30th, 4-7pm, Hopewell High School 

¶ bh[Ωǎ .ƭŀŎƪ ϧ DƻƭŘ .ŀƭƭΥ Saturday, May 21, 7pm, Gateway Center, VSU 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!! 

¶ Brother Tre Moore - March 1 

¶ RIL Spring 2014: The 7 Dichotomous Pharaohs Of Redemption - March 2 

¶ RIL Spring 2015: The COLDhesive 7 - March 15 

 

ATTENTION!! If any Brother would like his birthday, anniversary, family 

announcements, etc. recognized and posted in future newsletters, please email 

it to correspondence@rhoiotalambda.org. 

mailto:correspondence@rhoiotalambda.org
mailto:correspondence@rhoiotalambda.org
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Read Across America Day 

On Wednesday, March 2 was NEA's Read Across America Day and Dr. Seuss's 
birthday.  That morning, Brothers Frederick Black, Jr., Albert McQueen, Michael 
Payne and other area brothers had the opportunity to go to Blackwell Elementary 
School to read to some of the students. This also gave us an opportunity to do our 
ǇŀǊǘ ŀǎ .ƭŀŎƪ aŜƴ ǘƻ ǳǇƭƛŦǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀǎ !ƭǇƘŀ aŜƴ ŘƻΦ  ά²Ƙŀǘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ 
most was that I had one class full of only little black boys and that gave me such a 
ǊǳǎƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƴ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ .ƭŀŎƪ ƳŀƭŜ ǊƻƭŜ ƳƻŘŜƭΦέΣ ǎŀƛŘ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊ 
Frederick Black. Shout out to Brother Jeffery Jackson of Xi Zeta and Beta Gamma 
Lambda Chapter for leading this Real Men Read Project.  

 
 

Brother Russell Scott Receives Truth and Service Award 
 

On March 6, 2016, Brother Russell 
Scott received the Truth and Service 
Award from the Howard Alumni Club 
of Richmond.  Brother Scott received 
his BS degree in Chemistry from 
Howard University in 1979 and his 
Master of Public Health (MPH) 
degree from Yale University School of 
Med ic ine,  Depar tment  o f 
Epidemiology and Public Health in 
1983. He joined IBM as an 
Environmental Health and Safety 
Engineer, in 1984, where he 
developed model Chemical Safety & 
Right to Know plans for the Endicott 
manufacturing plant. His expertise in 
the area of Health & Safety led to a 
corporate assignment as a key 
member of an IBM Corporate 
Chemical Safety Audit Team. He 

advanced into various management positions in manufacturing, Quality 
Engineering and Quality Assurance. 
 

Brother Scott made a career transition from personnel manager to IT Project 
Management. He has led large projects with Federal Agencies including the 
Department of Defense Health Affairs, Health and Human Services (Office of the 
National Coordinator), NASA, FBI, Department of Education and Fannie Mae. Mr. 
Scott has also served local area companies managing IT projects for Capital One, 
PMUSA/Altria, Reynolds Metals/ Alcoa Aluminum and Dollar Tree. 
 

Brother Scott is now in his 32nd year of 
service with IBM. His professional 
accomplishments reveal a focus on 
excellence, as exhibited by the "Modern 
Day Technology Leader" Award he 
received at the Black Engineer of the 
Year (BEYA), 27th Annual STEM Global 
Competitiveness Conference in 
Washington, DC, February 2013. 
Additionally, he has received numerous 
IBM Service Excellence Awards and an 
IBM Author's Recognition Award. Over 
his career he has left a legacy of 
technology and leadership innovation, 
leading technology implementation 
projects for the Indianapolis Airport in 
2008 and the Phillip Morris Center for 
Research and Technology in Richmond, 
VA which opened in 2007. 
 

In 2009 he celebrated his 25th Anniversary with IBM, joining the distinguished 
Quarter Century Club.  Brother Scott has been a guest panelist at Howard 
University and Virginia Commonwealth University addressing students in Business, 
Engineering and Computer Science/ IT. He has served as a Corporate recruiter at 
Howard, leading to the hiring of several Howard University graduates into the IBM 
"Consulting by Degree" program.  He has answered the appeal by President 
Frederick to assist graduating students through the Howard University " Bridging 
the Gap" Campaign. He has contributed over $3000 to the 2015 and 2016 
Campaigns.  He was instrumental in assisting an outstanding student transfer from 
Morehouse College into the Howard University School of Business (Class of 2017). 
He also has provided financial assistance to this student upon request.  Brother 
Scott is also extremely active locally with his Fraternity which is focused on 
providing mentoring and scholarship opportunities to minority youth in 
Chesterfield County and Richmond, VA. 
 

Brother Scott is married to Tami Tucker Scott, whom he met during her freshman 
year at Howard. He has a son and 2 step daughters. One of his daughter's is a 2015 
Graduate of the Howard University, School of Business. 

 

We Are The Brothers of the AAYYYEEEE!!! 

The Rho Iota Lambda Alumni Chapter Step Team has been practicing non-stop 
preparing for their participation in the 3rd Annual Step Off Step Show hosted by the 
Alpha Kappa Sigma Chapter of Phi Beta Sigma.  The step show event will be on April 
30th at Hopewell High School starting at 4pm.  Performers will consist of the 
following organizations: 
 

¶ Alpha Phi Alpha Fraternity, Inc. 

¶ Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc 

¶ Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc. 

¶ Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. 

¶ Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc. 

¶ Phi Beta Sigma Fraternity, Inc.  

¶ Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc. 

¶ Sigma Gamma Rho Sorority, Inc. 

¶ Iota Phi Theta Fraternity, Inc. 

¶ 3 Local Community Step Teams  
 
Each organization will not only be competing for individual bragging rights 
for the year but also the top prize of a smooth $1200 check! As a special 
treat 3 community teams will compete for a grand prize of $500! So which 
Fraternity or Sorority will have the chance to say they have the tightest 
steps? Only way to find out is to be there! 
 
Purchase your ticket now to the most talked about Step Show in the 804 
Area!  The primary goal of the 2016 AKS Scholarship Step Off is to unify the 
Tri-City community, offering a unique talent that only the National Pan-
Hellenic Council and talented community members the area can provide. It 
will give the members of these fraternities, sororities and local teams the 
opportunity to showcase their hard work and preparation to their peers and 
surrounding community. Alpha Kappa Sigma plans to use proceeds raised to 
award scholarships to high school students that are either in college or to 
attend any college of their choice.  Tickets can be purchased at Eventbrite.  Stay 
tuned for more updates. 
 

They Call Him Mr. Black! 
 

Fifty years ago, Brother Frederick Douglas 
hΩbŜŀƭ .ƭŀŎƪΣ {ǊΦΣ became the first black 
teacher to integrate the Greensville County 
High School located in Emporia, Virginia. 
Born on January 20, 1938 to the late Lawrence 
and Leola Black, Brother Black was educated in 
Richmond Public Schools and received his B.S. 
and M.ED degrees in mathematics and physics 
from Virginia Union and Virginia State 
Universities, respectively. He has resided in 
Emporia for over 50 years.  Brother Black was 
initiated into Gamma Chapter on Friday, 
December 5, 1958 at Virginia Union University.  
 

This article was taken in part from an article written for the local Emporia, Virginia 
newspaper, Independent Messenger, February 20, 1975 by David Skinner, entitled 
ά/ǊƻǎǎƛƴƎ hǾŜǊέ ŀƴŘ ǎǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘ ōȅ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊ .ƭŀŎƪΩǎΣ ǿƛŦŜΣ ±ŜǊŀΦ  Brother Black and a 
handful of black students entered Greensville County High School in 1966.  They 
were there not because a federal judge had ordered them there, but because they 
wanted to be there.  In 1966, the Freedom of Choice school integration plan had 
not been overturned in the federal court. The students were there because they 
had chosen Greensville County High School over the then Edward W. Wyatt High 
School as the place to receive their high school educations. 
 

But why was Brother Black 
there? One teacher, one 
man, working within a 
white faculty and yes, for 
all practical purposes, a 
white student body. What 
prompted him to turn from 
the relative safety of the 
ΨōƭŀŎƪ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΩ ǘƻ 
the possible scorn and 
ridicule of what had been 
an all white school?   
 

 
 

τContinued on next page 


